
 

June 15, 2020 

Dear Garfield family, 

Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ!  This Sunday, June 21, we plan to 

hold Outdoor Worship at 9:30 a.m., weather permitting!  Prayer and much thought have been 

poured into our protocol and plan for re-entering church property.  Church leaders have sought to 

consider every angle of worship for YOUR safety and well-being. Here are our guidelines for 

Outdoor Worship: 

✓ Upon arrival, someone will direct you to a parking place. Do not park on the East side. 

✓ If you are ill, have a fever, dry cough, or any COVID-19 symptoms, please seek medical 

help and refrain from coming to worship until you are well. 

✓ Please wear a mask as an indication of your love for your sisters and brothers in Christ. 

✓ Sit in indicated seating-in shady area of parking lot and lawn. Please sit in family groups, 

6 ft. apart from others.  Bring your own CHAIR or blanket, and umbrella for protection 

from the sun. You might want to wear sunscreen. 

✓ Offering will be taken by persons wearing masks and gloves. Please have your offering 

ready. 

✓ We ask that you not mingle or approach each other.  Please maintain social distancing. 

✓ If you are over age 65 or have health concerns the CDC suggests you remain home.  We 

love you dearly and do not want you to become a statistic of this virus.  

✓ When worship ends, please stay seated and you will be dismissed to your cars in a manner 

that protects us all.     

✓ We plan to simulcast on Zoom and Facebook Live.  Please be patient with us if this 

technology does not work.  We may need to record the service and post on Facebook later 

in the day or have a second service on Zoom and Facebook Live.  We will do the best we 

can. 

✓ Did you know that if you have free long distance on your cell phone you can join Zoom 

worship?  Please contact Phyllis Goodyear for access info: 317-902-7641. 

✓ Please watch for email, text or phone call should weather cause us to cancel outdoor 

worship. You may not be notified until Sunday morning. If we cancel, we will worship on 

Zoom and Facebook Live. 

 

We look forward to this worship experience and we will miss those who will not be able to 

join us.  Please stay safe and healthy!  Everyone in our congregation is a precious child of God 

and loved by all!  Please take care! 

 

Peace and grace, 

 

 

Pastor Judy 

 

 


